

## The Porterfields to South Sudan Prayer Letter November/December 2020 Update

Dear friends and family,

We have much to be thankful for this Thanksgiving season. We are so grateful for God's continued faithfulness and provision in spite of the difficult circumstances taking place in our nation and our world. God has continued to work, and we marvel at His blessings in our lives.

Although heavy restrictions due to COVID-19 are still in place in many states, I was able to travel and hold meetings in both North Carolina and Virginia in the past month. It is always a joy to spend time with God's people and share the vision of Blind Faith Ministries. I am encouraged that churches continue to have a focus on world evangelism amidst the issues going on in our own nation. We are planning to schedule more meetings in the next few months as we pray for God to increase our ministry's support for 2021. Please contact us if you are interested in having us present our ministry in your church - whether you be an existing supporter who would like us to give an in-person update or someone who would like to consider partnering with our ministry in the future. If your church is not scheduling meetings due to COVID-19, we would love to find a way to connect virtually.

Please pray for Bro. James Baxter. Many of you know that Bro. Baxter and his wife, Abby, will be moving to Uganda next year to work with our ministry. His best friend from college, Bro. Lance Christopher Jenkins, tragically passed away last week. Bro. Jenkins who was an assistant pastor in Michigan has been a great support and help to the Baxter family as they prepare to serve the Lord in South Sudan and Uganda. This young man left a wife behind who needs our prayers during this difficult time. If you would be interested in helping this family financially during their time of grief, you can visit his Go Fund Me page at https://gf.me/u/y9hugg.

It is hard to believe that the holiday season is upon us already. Every year, our daughter Beth helps raise money for needy families in Africa to receive a goat or a pair of chickens for Christmas. This year, we are once again asking for your help to be a blessing to families who would be tremendously blessed by even a small donation on your part. For more information on this project, please visit blind-faith-ministries.com/donate.

Once again, we are so grateful for your love, prayers, and support. We could not do what we do in the Lord's work without your help. Praying that each of you have a wonderful and safe holiday season!

The Porterfield family



## **Answered Prayer!**

\*Safety \*Meetings

## **Prayer Requests**

SENDING CHURCH
Rich Creek Baptist
Spanishburg WV
Pastor Jamie Mattox
www.richcreekbaptistchurch.com

## Contact Us!

eric.e.porterfield@gmail.com PO Box 1102, Princeton WV 24740 (304) 487-5551 or (304) 320-8802 www.blind-faith-ministries.com